
Eschberger - DNR, Amy <amy.eschberger@state.co.us>

Transit Mix Concrete Company’s Application M2017-049 
1 message

Michele Mukatis <cultivatehealth@gmail.com> Sat, Dec 9, 2017 at 11:29 AM
To: amy.eschberger@state.co.us

December 8, 2017

 

Ms. Amy Eschberger

Colorado Division of Reclama�on, Mining and Safety

1313  Sherman Street, Room 215         

Denver, CO 80203

  

Dear Ms. Eschberger,

 

I planned to send a physical le�er, but our internet is out at home for an unspecified amount of �me, so I am unable
to print currently. 

As a ci�zen of El Paso County, Colorado, and someone who regularly appreciates the ability to get away from the
bustle of this city, I object to Transit Mix Concrete Company’s (TM’s) applica�on M2017-049 to establish a quarry on
Hitch Rack Ranch.

 The Nature Conservancy iden�fied the proposed quarry area as "one of the last high-quality examples of southern
Front Range foothills ecosystems." Colorado Department of Parks & Wildlife recognizes Lower Turkey Creek as a
migra�on corridor for elk and connects the Beaver Creek Wilderness Study Area, and BLM and Na�onal Forest lands,
to Fort Carson. This area is mapped by the US Fish & Wildlife Service as cri�cal habitat for the Mexican Spo�ed Owl, a
threatened species listed both by the federal and state governments. 

TM’s applica�on fails to protect water resources, wildlife habitat and the easement rights of several property owners
along Li�le Turkey Creek Road. It will increase noise pollu�on as well as general pollu�on for the area. It will also
increase traffic on an already dangerous por�on of 115.

I urge the Mine Land Reclama�on Board (MLRB) to deny TM’s applica�on. Addi�onally, I request that both the Pre-
hearing Conference and MLRB hearing be conducted in Colorado Springs. 

Yours truly,

Michele E. Mukatis

1306 E. Yampa Street

Colorado Springs, CO 80909

(719) 633-3043

https://maps.google.com/?q=1306+E.%0D+Yampa+Street+%0D+%0D+Colorado%0D+Springs,+CO+80909%0D+%0D+(719&entry=gmail&source=g

